MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 8th December 2014
1. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees (Vice-Chairman), Mr J Nichols, Mr B Shelton, Mr P Button, Mrs J Hetherington, Mrs G Soanes, Miss M Wright, Mr M Straw, Mr R Leach, Cllr P Ashdown, and 3 Parishioners were present.

2. Apologies: Mrs T Townend, PCSO S Kershaw

3. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meetings held on 17th November 2014 were approved and signed.

4. Declaration of interests: No interests were declared


5. Clerks Report
The Clerk informed those present that the Agenda for January’s meeting (19/01/15) would be published early in preliminary format due to her being on holiday until 14th January 2015.

6. 15 Minutes for Parishioners input:
A parishioner said that she had seen a plaque with all the achievements of the local town erected in one of their public buildings and suggested that it might be nice to have something similar in Blundeston Village Hall.

7. Other Parish Business (Parish Councillors)
R Leach requested an update on the restocking of fish in the pond.  It was noted that this was still pending as the water was still too muddy/polluted.

M Straw reported that on the Market Lane to The Street footpath a Hawthorn bush was being toppled down by the weight of ivy growing in it and obstructing the footpath.
ACTION ITEM: Clerk to report to Rights of Way

M Straw also reported that a tree had been snapped off at the end of the footpath near the old Fish & Chip shop.

M Straw thanked Paul Button for the hedge maintenance on the road leading to the A12.

J Nichols suggested that the offer of assistance from the Community Payback Scheme could be accepted in getting the path on the Millennium Green cleared as this was a job that they had done previously.
ACTION ITEM: Clerk to write to Community Payback Scheme

G Soanes reported a complaint regarding the broken windows in the porch of the Village Hall.  She had obtained a quote of £168 for the repair and it was agreed that this cost would be split evenly between the Parish Council and the Village Hall Management Committee.

B Shelton reported that the shelter on the skate park had been repaired and repositioned although it has still to be fixed down, he thanked Paul Button for providing equipment and helping lift shelter back into place.  He also reported that another rotten timber had been found on the play park which has since been repaired.  It was agreed that a Christmas card would be sent to SOLD as a thank you for all the work they had done for us over the year.

G Wade thanked all those who attended the Blundeston in Bloom family day.  He also reported that he had received a letter from Anthony Bridgland requesting a new net and the repainting of the lines on the tennis court.  It was agreed to purchase a new net and to put up a notice requesting that the net gets looked after properly.
ACTION ITEM: G Wade to source new net.


8. Police Report (Report read in absence of PCSO S Kershaw)
Sue is now back to work, although office bound and only part –time.  She would like to thank residents for the cards and good wishes for a speedy recovery.  She can be contacted on tel 101 or lowestoftnorth.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Sue is pleased to report there were no recorded crimes for the parishes of Blundeston or Flixton.

Police did receive a complaint of parking on the pavement and on the restricted parking at school times in Church Road, other S.N. T. officers will attend this area.  The congestion of traffic at school times is clearly more hazardous with some parents parking opposite the school, hence restricting the view for all vehicles. Sue has spoken to Keith Sampson from Suffolk Highways for an update on the parking restrictions for that corner, he stated the plans received no objections and they are in process for the next stage to get these lines implemented.  Sue has spoken to the Head of Blundeston School and once again letters have gone out to the parents to request they park away from the school, as the safety of all the children is paramount.

9. District Councillors Report: (Cllr P Ashdown)
Cllr Ashdown confirmed that he has a site meeting with Mark Kerridge (Suffolk CC) regarding the flooding on Market Lane on Tuesday 16th December at 1000, J Nichols will also attend and it is hoped that a representative from Anglian Water will be present.

Cllr Ashdown said that the second report regarding the Prison Site had been received and that it has taken into account many of the comments made, however it still maintained that the only way to make money from the sale of the site would be extensive residential development but conceded that the local planning dept were unlikely to approve this.  No comment was made in the document regarding educational issues.  Cllr Ashdown also noted that if no purchaser was found within 4 months responsibility for disposing of the site would move to the Homes and Communities Agency who may be more amenable.  Peter Aldous MP is still to have a meeting with Chris Grayling (MoJ).

Cllr Ashdown confirmed that the A12 Gt Yarmouth to Lowestoft road is to be re-designated as the A47 which will mean it will receive the improvements scheduled for this road which will include the junctions.  This will not be immediate but will be in the work schedule.

Peter Aldous MP is putting forward a need for restrictions on the B1074 to try and stop heavy vehicles using this road particularly when the new Corton/Oulton road opens.

Cllr Ashdown confirmed that he will talk to Mark Kerridge about a possible speed limit on the Oulton to Park Hill Road to coincide with the weight restriction which is to be put in place in Oulton.

10. Planning
Planning approval was received for Mr K Blowers, Contiki, Market Lane regarding Change of Use from Agricultural land to residential garden extension.

11. Finances: The following finances were approved
Clerks Salary with effect from January 2015 (£149.29)
Mrs S Jermy – Clerks Salary £146.09 paid by Standing Order
Mrs S Jermy – Clerks Salary (non-consolidated payment £10.80)
Mrs S Jermy – Clerks Expenses £30.00 (Telephone Allowance £10 per month)
B Shelton – Repairs to Skate Park Shelter - £9.68
K Jones – Grass cutting - £1,000
J Nichols – Broadband Allowance £25.00

12. Correspondence
	E-mail

	WDC – News and events in Waveney

Broads Authority – Broads Community Forums

SALC – Waveney Area Meeting

Streetlife – Connecting Communities

WDC – Town & Parish Council Briefing

SALC – Raising the Bar and Getting Suffolk moving

Dave Stranks – Changes on Safer Neighbourhood Team

Broads Authority – Water, Mill & marshes:  the Boards Landscape Partnership

Community Payback Unit – Possible work in the Parish

SALC – Report for area meeting

	Post
	WDC – Draft open space needs assessment and draft green infrastructure strategy consultation

	P
	


13. Any other Business
The next meeting is schedules for 19th January 2015

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.10p.m.
